 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

January 8, 2019
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:15 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 12/15/18 special meeting minutes and the 12/11/18 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Hans and seconded by Joe.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in January 2019.
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
Jan Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
Jan Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
Jan Clerk 
FIA Card Services



        58.80
Copies/Stamps Kenstar Mailing
FIA Card Services



      145.91
Website Renewal/Ink/Office
Speedway 




        28.90
Fuel Village Truck
CareworksComp




        50.00
Group Rating Fee
J & J Repair




        17.28
Maintenance Steiner

Westfield Insurance 



        25.00
Street Monitor Add

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for January was made by Joe and seconded by Kevin.  Roll Call: All yes.  
Public Speaks: 
Paul Worley stated he would like to have a copy of the agenda available when he attends the meetings.
Shawn Lynch brought the original signed copy of the EMS contract to Patty.

Spencer Lyndsey introduced himself as the new President of the Board for the Bolivar Fire Department.
Fiscal:

Patty explained the year end process and where she was at with it.  She said she filed her CPIM (Center for Public Investment Management) exemption for 2019.
Patty asked council to review the current phone/contact list and get any changes to her by the February meeting.

Patty said the Temporary Appropriation have exceeded allowable amounts in the Fire Fund.  She said she has finished the Permanent Appropriations and if passed at this meeting this will remedy the Temporary problem.  

Patty said she will publish notice in the Times Reporter that the 2018 Financial Statements are complete and will be available for review at the February 12th meeting.  She will also upload 2018 data onto the Ohio Checkbook for full transparency with the Village books.

Patty said she has certified several PO’s while moving into the new year.  She presented council with a list of PO’s and asked for a motion to allow.  Motion made by Joe and seconded by Judy.  All I’s.

There was a review and approval of all current credit card purchases by Hans Fischer and all of council.

Street Committee: 
David and Scott cleaned the ditches out on 2nd street and Michael Lane again. Homeowners have been blowing leaves into the ditch and causing it to clog.  Scott spoke with the homeowners asking them to not blow leaves into the ditches.  
David said the “No Engine Brake” sign Kevin had asked about at the December meeting is in place on SR 212.

Safety Committee:
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
Planning Commission is working on the proposed annexation.  Scott said they are researching the possibility of adding a low density residential zoning for areas like Cherry Hill.   

Hans requested a draft of the petition for annexation from Doug.  Doug said there are four types with the easiest being passage with all homeowners agreeing to the annexation.  Doug will send Hans a draft of the petition.
Cemetery Board:

None.
Solicitor Report: 
Doug presented council with the Credit Card Policy.  He said it is necessary to pass as an emergency at this meeting to be in compliance with HB 312.  

Mayor’s Notes:
There was a discussion concerning the ZVFD’s contract.  The discussion mainly focused on the need for the 911 call center to call ZVFD and BVFD simultaneously for dual response with all calls in the Village.  Scott stated without dual response the Village may have to wait some time for a response.  
Scott is in discussion with OHC and ZCA concerning the large number of false alarm calls.  He said as of now, all false alarms from OHC buildings assessed the $250.00 fee will be paid by OHC.   Scott said a lot is being done to upgrade the alarm system by OHC presently.  They are installing hardwire with battery backup this week in some buildings.   OHC and ZCA currently want the dual response system maintained as they have a lot at risk.  They are willing to absorb the fees and continue working to reduce the false alarm calls.  
A decision concerning the dual response requirement will hold until the February meeting.   

Scott asked Kevin if he had come up with some ideas to increase tourist traffic in the Village.  Kevin said he is still working on suggestions and will have ready to present to council at the February meeting.  

Scott said ZCA has implemented a policy requiring security at any party or function booked through ZCA that will have alcohol present. 

Scott presented in the council packets the minutes of a brainstorming meeting held by the Zoar Connections area partnership group.  He said the possible programs discussed such as the North County Scenic Trail and the Goose Run Park will have a very positive impact on Zoar.
Ordinance 2018-11:  Zoning Ordinance revision 5th Reading.  

Ordinance 2018-13:  Ordinance to rescind a property as a local historic landmark.  3rd and Final Reading. Kevin/Gayle.  Roll Call: All yes.  Ordinance passed.
Ordinance 2018-19:  Credit Card policy.  2nd and Final reading.  Motion to suspend rules and regulations made by Kevin and seconded by Judy.  Roll Call:  All yes.  Motion to pass as an emergency made by Kevin and seconded by Hans.  Roll Call:  All yes.  Ordinance passed.  
Ordinance 2019-01: Permanent Appropriations 2019.  Motion to suspend the rules and regulations made by Gayle and seconded by David. Roll Call: All yes.  Motion to pass as an emergency made by Gayle and seconded by David.  Roll Call: All yes.  Ordinance passed.  

Ordinance 2019-02: Public Defender’s Contract 2019.  Motion to suspend rules and regulations made by Judy and seconded by Gayle.  Roll Call: All yes.  Motion to pass as an emergency made by Judy and seconded by Gayle.  Roll Call:  All yes.  Ordinance passed. 

Ordinance 2019-03:  Bolivar Baseball use of Village field.  1st Reading.

Ordinance 2019-04:  Ordinance authorizing Mayor and Fiscal Officer to advertise for Mowing Contract Bids. 1st Reading

Meeting adjourned by Joe and David.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
